
   

 

 
CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

January 12, 2015 

 
Mayor Greg Smith called the Macon City Council meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  Present were Clerk 

Pam Windell, Treasurer Dale Tomlinson, Attorney Mike Antoline, Aldermen Jeanne Hill, Doug 

Huggins, Mac Morey, and Mike Baker.  Also present were Kim Adamson, Sue Cole, Jack Smith, 

Kimberly Claussen, Blake Noland, Dan Brue, Cody Holsapple, Charlie Dunmire, Darrick Hulva, and 

Deputy Roseman. 

 

The minutes from the December 8, 2014 regular meeting were approved. 

 

Deputy Roseman presented the police report. 

 

City sign easement will have answer at next meeting. 

 

Attorney Michael Antoline presented Ordinance No. 1/12/215-1, an Ordinance authorizing sale of 

municipally owned real property.  This Ordinance is for the property located on Andrews Street.  The 

sealed bids submitted for the property will be opened at the March meeting. 

 

A motion was made by Alderman Mike Baker, seconded by Alderman Mac Morey to approve 

Ordinance No. 1/12/2015-1.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Alderman Mike Baker, seconded by Doug Huggins to have the house on Dunn 

Street demolished.  Motion carried. 

 

Sue Cole informed the Council that the Street Fest Committee is starting work on this year’s 

celebration. The Committee welcomes donations.   

 

Kim Adamson informed the Council that Terry Mason is still interested in the old firehouse building on 

Front Street.  The building will be put out for bid in two weeks. 

 

Kim informed the Council that she met with Meridian School Supt. Dan Brue about a realtor open house 

that the school is hosting on January 22nd.  

 

Mr. Brue informed the Council that the school district is also seeking funds for several projects they 

have planned.  TIF funds can be used to help the school with these projects.  

 

Water Superintendent Charlie Dunmire informed the Council that there were only nine water meters that 

did not read last month.  He informed the Council that he and Darrick, and Cody had attended several 

training sessions provided by Illinois Rural Water Association.  A new fire hydrant was installed at Cole 

and Towson.   

 

Street Superintendent Darrick Hulva informed the Council that South Wheatland and South Macon 

Townships will be doing work on roads North of North Woodcock in June or July.  Darrick would like 

to do work on North Woodcock at that time. South Wheatland and South Macon Townships will be 

grinding down the roads and resurfacing.   

 



North Woodcock is in need of repair and Darrick would like to work with South Wheatland and South 

Macon Townships. The Council would like to have cost of project at next month’s meeting. 

 

Treasurer Dale Tomlinson presented the Treasurer’s report. 

 

A motion was made by Alderman Mac Morey, seconded by Alderman Doug Huggins to approve the 

Treasurer’s report as presented.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Alderman Mike Baker, seconded by Alderman Doug Huggins to pay the bills as 

presented.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Alderman Doug Huggins, seconded by Alderwoman Jeanne Hill to adjourn.  

Motion carried. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:40 p.m. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, Pam Windell, City Clerk 


